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There was a beautiful atmosphere of solitude, unity, and joy, as we listened to True Mother's prayer, and 

experienced deep gratitude for the amazing grace. 

 

Our CheonBo family's number grew from one to five in this year, and it was so moving to offer this to 

Heavenly Parent, knowing that this truly brings us closer to His ideal. 

 

We had a celebration of this event and it felt like a wonderful conclusion of the year 2021 and hopeful 

preparation for 2022 where we can push forward and expand CheonBo providence even more. 

 

 

 


